
             Mount Pleasant Primary School 

   NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 14                                                                                                                     16th May 2024 

 

Dear Families and Friends, 

Education Week 

This week is Education Week, and schools around the state are celebrating the theme Spotlight on STEM. At 

MPPS, we recognise the important role Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths learning plays in 

preparing our students for a successful future. The workforce is constantly changing and evolving, and we 

know that the skills developed through these subjects are the kinds of areas that will enable students to pursue 

their ambitions beyond school. Some ways you can encourage STEM skills at home can be found through the 

websites here: 

• Scienceworks 
• Melbourne Water activities for all ages 
• Junior Landcare Just for Kids activities   
• NASA Kids' Club 

There are also some maths video resources for young children that can be accessed through 

the Mathscots animation series and Everyday Maths animations. 

ES Appreciation Day 

Today is also ES Appreciation Day, a day where we can celebrate and thank the wonderful Education 

Support Staff that we have in our school. At MPPS, we have a very dedicated team of ES who work 

tirelessly to support our students and ensure they have wonderful and successful days, every single day. 

On Tuesday, our students made cards for all of our ES staff to say thank you. I encourage everyone in 

our community to recognise the amazing work and support these staff members do. 

  

Upcoming Dates 
  
Grade 4/5/6 Camp – Campaspe Downs           Wednesday 15th May – Friday 17th May 
Excursion – Grade 3-6 – Mount Clear Production    Wednesday 22nd May 
Working Bee – Sensory Garden – 3.30pm     Thursday 23rd May 
Curriculum Day (No students at school)      Friday 24th May  
School Photos         Wednesday 29th May 
Kings Birthday Public Holiday        Monday 10th June 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 

News from the Principal 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmuseumsvictoria.com.au%2Fscienceworks%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc8e9580e434649c13e7b08dc755b05eb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638514281006072213%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iUXLI%2B63OH%2FR89kbwKqvv2jo4Eh1gshyE%2FqSxUkDm4c%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.melbournewater.com.au%2Feducation%2Factivities-all-ages&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc8e9580e434649c13e7b08dc755b05eb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638514281006082651%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=u7YxxfgLgam98JslNEge2eKmyakO3JIO7Czux2%2BMrNA%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fjuniorlandcare.org.au%2Fjust-for-kids%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc8e9580e434649c13e7b08dc755b05eb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638514281006089760%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DGkwJie0KNf76O6A%2Fju1e667%2Fg0%2FA1lCO3hbDdSxZZw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nasa.gov%2Flearning-resources%2Fnasa-kids-club%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc8e9580e434649c13e7b08dc755b05eb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638514281006096577%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7q2yPmM8YQAT4o%2BcRaP2keX0D7G%2BFis%2FNQh3vdOXwjM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Farc.educationapps.vic.gov.au%2Flearning%2Fsites%2Fmathscots%3Ffuse%3D1&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc8e9580e434649c13e7b08dc755b05eb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638514281006103397%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wk4w2FLIKMznzN8h9AQCq6MmYlC5cBkYMbtKvK2gnp4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Farc.educationapps.vic.gov.au%2Flearning%2Fresource%2F57383&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc8e9580e434649c13e7b08dc755b05eb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638514281006110348%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yCaDq2A9Ell8uu609QPErHqzs74RmRlzwBz%2FsZdgGrk%3D&reserved=0


I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

Camp 

Our 4-6 students are very happily enjoying the camp activities at Campaspe Downs this week. We have 

shared a few photos on Facebook for you to have a peek at! I am sure they will all be excited to share 

the adventures with you on Friday when they return. I would l ike to thank Mrs. Johnson, Mrs. Turner, Mrs. 

Hulse, Jason and Max for their efforts to support camp and make this exciting adventure a reality for our 

students. Our staff volunteer their time, often missing their own families, to make special events like t his 

happen. 

Uniform 

I wanted to remind families of our uniform expectations. It is so great to see our students wearing our 

uniform with pride and coming together as a community. I have noticed that there are more non-uniform 

items slipping into school over the last couple of weeks. Please remember that hoodies are not 

acceptable. We understand the weather is getting cooler, but students must be wearing our navy blue 

jumpers and pants with our school polo shirt. If any families are experiencing hardship with obtaining 

uniforms, please contact the office. 

Staffing 

Next week we are welcoming Ms Petnahazy into the 4/5 classroom. Mrs. Johnson will be beginning her role in 

Wellbeing and Inclusion and will now be working Wednesday to Friday. Ms Petnehazy is a regular and known 

face for our students and will be an amazing addition to our staff. She will be teaching in 4/5 on Mondays and 

Tuesdays, while Mrs Turner will teach 4/5 Wednesday to Friday. I know you will all join me in welcoming Ms 

Petnehazy to MPPS. 

Policies 

The following policies have been updated on our website this week and can be viewed by clicking the link: 

Duty of Care, Statement of Values and School Philosophy 

I hope all of our students, families and friends have a good weekend and week ahead. 

Kind Regards, 

Mrs. Carly Middleton 

Acting Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PLEASE NOTE: NEW PRICE LIST FOR OUR LUNCH 

ORDERS. SEE ATTACHED 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmtpleasps.vic.edu.au%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2024%2F05%2FDuty-of-Care-Policy-2024.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc8e9580e434649c13e7b08dc755b05eb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638514281006117224%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BCIiOIGoFgK93d9W%2BcEb6FuTBH788M0S2jk2b2aQBkM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmtpleasps.vic.edu.au%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2024%2F05%2FStatement-of-Values-and-School-Philosophy-2024.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc8e9580e434649c13e7b08dc755b05eb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638514281006124178%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f5%2FooScHa5Iq39tAuNAd9OG7h5b6CONlNaeOoYrQjYc%3D&reserved=0


 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

School photographs will be taken on Wednesday 29th May.  Personalised student envelopes have been sent home and must 
be returned with payment on the day of photographs.  

If anyone would like a family photograph, please collect a separate family envelope from the general office. 

                                                                             

Please remember … 

On photo day, please send your child to school with: 

1. A completed envelope (even if not placing an order or ordering online) 
2. Best school clothes including school jumper. 
3. Their very best smile 

 

 

 



  



STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Extend After School Care onsite at Mount Pleasant 

Primary School  

Log online at www.extend.com.au or phone 1300 366 

437 to book. 

 

 

  

 

 

 Please help our school win the war against 
head lice by checking your child’s hair 
over the holidays. Checking hair on a 
regularly basis helps us keep this issue 
under control. Thank you for your support. 
 

Parent Portal – Sentral 

We are currently trying to get all 

families registered to be on the 

Sentral Parent Portal, as we will be 

utilizing this app this year for many 

things. For those of you who are 

already registered, we thank you. If 

you need to register, you can find the 

instructions in the newsletter. This 

can be used for sending through 

student absences, etc. 

If your child has come home in clothing 

from school due to an accident or wet 

weather, could you kindly return this 

washed, so that we can reuse them. 

Currently our cupboard is bare, so if your 

child requires clothing, you may be called 

to drop some off. 

If by chance you have any navy tracksuit 

pants, in excellent condition, that you no 

longer require and would like to donate to 

the wet weather cupboard, it would be 

very much appreciated.  

http://www.extend.com.au/


Supporting Our Community 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



  



Lunch Orders – Thursdays only 

New Price List 2024 

 

Off the Grill  Cold Food  

Chicken Parma Roll $6.00 BLT Roll $6.00 

Chicken Schnitzel Burger $6.00 Cheese Roll $6.00 

Vegetarian Burger $6.00 Chicken & Salad Roll $6.00 

  Ham & Salad Roll $6.00 

Hot Food  Salad Roll $6.00 

Chicken Nuggets(3) $2.50 BLT Sandwich $6.00 

Chicken Nuggets(6) $4.50 Cheese Sandwich $6.00 

Dim Sim $1.50 Chicken & Salad Sandwich $6.00 

Pie $4.50 Ham & Salad Sandwich $6.00 

Party Pie $1.50 Salad Sandwich $6.00 

Party Sausage Roll $1.50 BLT Wrap $6.00 

Veggie Pastie $4.50 Cheese Wrap $6.00 

  Chicken & Salad Wrap $6.00 

Drinks  Ham & Salad Wrap $6.00 

Orange Juice $2.50 Salad Wrap $6.00 

Apple & Blackcurrant Juice $2.50   

Strawberry Milk $3.00 Snacks  

Chocolate Milk $3.00 Fruit Salad $3.50 

  Yoghurt & Muesli $3.50 

 



Mt Pleasant Primary School Song 

Five days a week, 40 weeks a year 

My friends and I we all hang out here 

This is our school, where we’re learning how 

To respect each other and ourselves as well, now 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

When we walk up the hill, sometimes we get tired 

But we bounce right back, because we’re inspired 

By our school values, we’re building resilience 

And skills we can use to share all our brilliance, yes 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

We’re part of a community 

So we show responsibility 

Being kind and helping out 

Taking care of each other is what it’s all about, yes 

We break for fruit snack 

We’re on the right track 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

 

 

 


